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GRANTS GIVE PROJECTS THE GREEN LIGHT 

The Airmyn News is pleased to report that two grants from the Two Rivers Community Fund, which most readers 

will probably know as the Rushholme Windfarm grant-making charity, have just been awarded to village projects. 

The first  grant  of some £6,000 has been given to Airmyn Community Association, to fund the renovation of the 

kitchen areas and repainting of the Hall’s interior.  It had been hoped that the full £13,000 requested would be 

forthcoming, however, there may be scope to attract “matched funding” from a different charitable  source.  The 

ACA are also  actively working on plans to make  

additional improvements and cost-saving alterations 

to the Hall.  Please see overleaf  to learn how you 

can get involved and influence the future direction 

of the Hall’s development. 

The second, of around £10,000, is to be used for an 

environmental project to preserve and enhance 

Bracken Hill, in conjunction with the Trust for  

Conservation Volunteers.  TCV  are a  national  

charity with headquarters at Lakeside in Doncaster.  

TCV has been around for over 50 years, and works 

across the UK to create healthier and happier  

communities by improving well-being, conserving 

well-loved outdoor spaces or bringing people  

together to promote social cohesion, combat  

loneliness and enhance employment prospects.   

They work with local volunteers on varied  

conservation projects and train people in practical 

and transferable skills to help them improve their 

prospects or indeed gain paid employment.  Their 

remit is also educational, teaching  the public about 

conservation and the importance of the outdoors.  

You can find out more at www.tcv.org.uk.  

Further details of the Bracken Hill project will be publicized in due course, and it is hoped that the parishioners of 

Airmyn will take advantage of this opportunity to do something really worthwhile for the Parish’s well-being. 

Serving our local community with 

Heating Oil and Farm Fuels with 

prompt and personal attention at 

competitive prices. 

Call during office hours 01757 633233 

or after hours 07917 197581 

 

VBH ELECTRONICS 
Repairs to LCD, Plasma TVs & Moni-

tors. 

TVs from 20” to 60”, LCD & Plasma, 

now available. 

Freesat & Freeview boxes 

fitted and configured. 

Repairs to HiFi, PA and amplifiers. 

 

Call Henry, in Airmyn, on 

0776 309 6812 / 01405 761149. 

(Free removal of LCD/Plasma TVs)  

GARDENING SERVICES 
John Richardson 

(20 years Professional Experience) 
 

Maintenance, landscaping, 

quality turf supplied and laid. 

Also seeding, water features, 

fencing, paving and ponds. 
 

01430 432256  /   07725 671247 

14 Boothgate Drive, Howden 



FUN WITH FLOWERS 

On 24th March a group of ten ladies  

participated in a floral workshop at the village 

hall. It was a very enjoyable afternoon in 

which the group learned how to make an 

Easter posy under the tuition of Samantha 

Stevens, followed by tea and homemade 

cake.   

 

The next will take place on Friday 22nd April 

from 1-3pm when the group will be making a  

front-facing gift arrangement. Places are  

limited and booking is essential. No  

experience is necessary—it is ideal for beginners or anyone wishing to enjoy a friendly afternoon with  

like-minded people creating a floral arrangement to take home.The cost of the workshop is £15 including all  

materials and refreshments.  Tickets can be purchased online by visiting http://tickets.airmyn.org.uk or by  

phoning Samantha on 01405 768796.  

HOWDEN FOOTCARE CLINIC 

Sharon Wheldrake MCFHP, MAFHP 

 
Registered member of the 

British Association of Foot Health Professionals 
 

FOR ALL YOUR FOOT HEALTH NEEDS 
 

Assessment – Treatment  
Diabetic Care – Corn/Callus  

Preventative Advice 
 

CLINIC / HOME VISITS 
01405 761373 or 07856 644396 

 

COME AND PARTY 

WITH US! 
 

PartyLite accessories are designed to  

accentuate your home decor and are as stuning 

as they are diverse. Discover our exclusive 

fragrances and beautiful collections! 

Contact Michelle Rastrick on 07473 970 436 email 

Shellatr@aol.com, or visit 

https://michellerastrick.partylite.co.uk 

 AIRMYN GARAGE  

Bodyshop (Phill Birch)  

High Street, Airmyn  

Tel: 01405 764103  

airmyngarage2@tiscali.co.uk  

From a scratch or small dent to  

full re-sprays and  

machine polish/wax.  

Also vapour blasting for alloy  

motorcycle and car components.  

THE RETURN OF A GRAND OLD AIRMYN TRADITION 

After an absence of some years, the highly-popular New Year’s Eve Dance is set to return to the Hall in December, 

thanks to the generous offer of a group of villagers to take on the organisation of the event, in conjunction with 

the ACA.  The event will comprise a disco, bar and  an element of catering as yet to be decided. 

However there are many tasks to complete, so any offer of additional help will be 

gratefully accepted by the New Year’s Eve sub-committee.  If you can offer any  

assistance, or are just interested in attending the event, please get in touch with  

Martin England via email at hazel.england@btinternet.com. 

CALLING ALL LOCAL ENTREPRENEURS… 

To help shape the future direction of Airmyn  

Memorial Hall, a series of meetings will be held to 

determine our strategic focus and define our  

business plan.  If you are interested in contributing 

to this process, please contact any of the committee 

members: 

Helen Cowling (768490)     Ruth Lowe (765773) 

Rachel Shelton (761984)     Allen Thompson  



HALL HAPPENINGS 

MORE QUESTIONS THAN ANSWERS…. 

With a respectable turnout of some 35 or so armchair experts, the latest quiz 

should have raised £160 for the village hall , but thanks to the generosity of the 

winning team who donated their prize, there is now an additional £185 in the 

Hall coffers.  Adi Hayes carried off proceedings with his usual expertise.  The 

winning team this time were Everyone’s a Winner. 

A CRACKING EASTER EVENT 

Not wishing to exclude the younger members of our community from the fun, 

the ACA welcomed a horde of youngsters to their Easter Egg Hunt on the  

morning of Easter Saturday.  Around 50 children, accompanied by their tame 

grown-ups,  scoured the playing field and dog walk to find the 12 Easter objects, following a series of clues. 

 

Their efforts were rewarded with chocolate (what else?!), and  afterwards they could take part in Easter-themed 

craft activities.  As if that wasn't enough excitement, there was then a spontaneous Sing-along-a-Phil, when the 

Reverend Phil Ball led  everyone in some seasonal community singing in the Hall.   Joan Flanagan also knitted some 

gorgeous Easter egg cosies and finger puppets that were available to buy. 

Ruth Lowe, deputy Chair of the ACA who has special responsibility for children’s events, said, “It was great to see 

so many families enjoying the play park, field and Hall. St David's Church joined us with a table display all about 

Easter, and they were making stick flags with tissue paper tassels for the children to wave when they sang at the 

end of our session.” 

 

“We raised £140 for the Hall and have received lots of positive comments.  Further suggestions so far include a 

mini-Olympics, orienteering in summer with a barbeque, and a Hallow’een party.” 

 

The event was a perfect example of how both  

community and Hall can benefit one another.  The   

current fundraising campaign to ensure the Hall 

does not have to close has as its ultimate aim the 

provision of a venue where low-cost, and hopefully 

some free events can be provided to parishioners of 

all ages.   

 

..AND FINALLY... 

The next adult event coming your way is a Race 

Night on Friday 15 April.  Tickets are available from 

the usual place and via the online booking system. 

Watch out for an important announcement—a 

Midsummer Barbeque Bash is planned for  

mid-June; further details to be released shortly. 



EXTRACTS FROM THE MINUTES OF THE AIRMYN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING WEDNESDAY 10 FEBRUARY 

 

Councillors present: Cllr Peake (Chair), Cllr S Hayward, Cllr P Gardner, Cllr A Thompson, Cllr C Fox and 

Cllr R Shelton. 

 

Mrs H Cowling, Chair of the ACA reported that the Committee are to engage the services of Groundworks 

to assist with grant applications and project management of improvements to facilities: since the Hall 

opened in 1993 there have been no updates or sizeable repairs. It was stressed that the goal is to make 

sure the Hall stays open for community use.   

                                                                                                                                

Planning                               

• Letter from ERYC Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980. Stopping up of part of the highway at Airmyn 

Filling Station Glews Garage Rawcliffe Road Airmyn. No objections.            

• Planning update - land East of 15 The Crossings: the container is now painted green in accordance with 

ERYC requirements.  

 

Issues raised by councillors:  

• Resolved that the sandbag grant provided by the ERYC will be given in full to the emergency committee 

to purchase sand storage containers, sand and bags 

• The grant application submitted by Ian Jakulis of TCV for the project at Bracken Hill has been refused. 

Clerk to obtain his proposals and grant for re-submission by the Parish Council. 

• Cllr Hayward has checked, loosened and cleaned rubbish from the grit bins. The White City, Bridge 

Close and Ferry Lane bins need refills. A dog waste bin is needed at Ferry Lane. Clerk to write to ERYC 

and obtain a quote and also confirm if ERYC will then take on responsibility for emptying the dog bin. 

Thanks were given to Mr Gunson for his assistance to the Parish Council.   

• Minutes from the Police Commissioner’s public meeting on 3 February 2016 were provided by  

Cllr Hayward. Resolved to consult the village re the installation of CCTV by means of a questionnaire. A 

potential grant of £2500 from the Police and Crime Commissioner, with fundraising would be used, but 

the costs may need to be underwritten by the Parish Council.   

• Ownership of land adjacent to Airmyn Garage and at the top of the Paddock: The clerk advised the  

relevant date is 5 June 2017.No claim at Land registry. 

• Council meeting format: ways to improve the effectiveness, efficiency and convenience to public atten-

dees were discussed.  These included means of shortening the agenda, allowing specific matters to be 

dealt with more thoroughly and quickly, and letting the public speak at the beginning of the meeting so 

that they did not have to endure the often lengthy proceedings. Resolved to ascertain via ERNLLCA in-

stances when public and press should be excluded from sections of the meetings. Clerk to report at the 

March meeting. Resolved to move finance to the end of the meeting and public  

participation to the beginning of the meeting. 

• Standing orders: Cllr Thompson is still carrying out a review and this will be revisited next month. 

• Resolved that the ACA PayPal account be added to the financial regulations as per ERNLLCA guidance. 

• Resolved that the Chair will appoint a Personnel Committee to deal with staffing matters if required. 

• Resolved that the Council will adopt the new national rules on smaller authorities audit appointments 

for the next 5 years. 

• Noted:  31 March is the deadline for new applications to Goole Fields Wind Farm Community Grants. 

• By public request, letter of thanks to be sent to Community Payback for work done at the Crossings.  

• Clerk to advise ERYC that Bridleways signposts are still down and need to be erected. 

 

Date of the next meeting: 9 March 2016 

For further information contact Nichola Ingleton Clerk) 07557 166909/airmynpc@gmail.com. For the full minutes from this 

meeting, please see the village noticeboard or the village website  - www.airmynpc.org.ukExtracts  



It  

VBH ELECTRONICS 
Repairs to LCD, Plasma TVs &  

Monitors. 

TVs from 20” to 60”, LCD & Plasma, 

now available. 

Freesat & Freeview boxes 

fitted and configured. 

Repairs to HiFi, PA and amplifiers. 

 

Call Henry, in Airmyn, on 

0776 309 6812 / 01405 761149. 

(Free removal of LCD/Plasma TVs)  

GARDENING SERVICES 
John Richardson 

(20 years Professional Experience) 
 

Maintenance, landscaping, 

quality turf supplied and laid. 

Also seeding, water features, 

fencing, paving and ponds. 
 

01430 432256  /   07725 671247 

14 Boothgate Drive, Howden 

Serving our local community with 

Heating Oil and Farm Fuels with 

prompt and personal attention at  

competitive prices. 

Call during office hours 01757 633233 

or after hours 07917 197581 

 

Samantha Jane Decor 
Interior Design, Colour Consultancy,  

Garden Design. 

 

Our workshops are a fun and easy 

way to help you create the home 

you love. We will guide you in the 

design and creation of your home in 

a relaxed and friendly way. 

hello@samanthajanedecor.co.uk 

Facebook – Samantha Jane Decor 

Phone – 07921 072254 

 
A Gala Dinner to celebrate the  

90th Birthday  
of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II 

Saturday 11 June 2016 
7.15pm for 8.00pm 

Airmyn Memorial Hall 
 

Entertainment by Triple Time         
Wine on Tables   Raffle 

 

Tickets £25 , available from:  
 

Caroline Fox, 10 The Crossings  
Janet Rushby, 17 Park Road    

Helen Cowling, Rivermead, High Street                                                                                         

HAVE YOU LOST YOUR HOODIE?? 

The Editor has in her possession TWO hoodies which have been mislaid by their 

owners recently. 

The first, a man’s zipped hoodie, was found on the gate at the cricket field about 

2 months ago.  It is dark blue in colour, of a plain design and size XL. 

The second was left after the Easter Egg hunt at the Hall.  It is a sequinned ladies’ 

hoodie in black with the word s “Sport “ and “Equestrian” emblazoned across it.   

Both garments are safely stowed (and the man’s hoodie has also been washed, 

as it was wet and muddy when found) and  are available for  

collection by their owners.  If the garments are unclaimed by 30 April, they will 

be taken to the charity shop.  Please contact the Editor via the usual channels! 



Airmyn News is published by the Airmyn Village Association and sponsored by 

Airmyn Parish Council. The views expressed are those of the contributors and do 

not represent the views of the editor, the Airmyn Village Association or Airmyn 

Parish Council. Any items for publication should be sent to the editor,  

Rachel Shelton, at  rachelshelton18@btinternet.com or 9 Woodland Way,  

Airmyn, preferably by the 15
th

 of the month, to ensure publication in that month’s 

issue. All items must clearly indicate who wishes to have them published. Items 

without clear provenance will not be published. Please state whether or not you 

wish your name/address to appear. 

INFORMATION 
BOARD  

CHURCH CORNER  

The parish of Annen in the Diocese of Hattingen-Witten, which 

has a special link with our own Diocese of Sheffield, once again 

sent a party of 35 schoolchildren and teachers to the Airmyn 

Memorial Hall from Saturday 19
th

 March until the following Wednesday. 

They followed their usual programme, paying visits to  

Scarborough, York, Rotherham (Magna) and Sherwood Forest.  They also 

visited Coventry Cathedral on the way here, and called at  

Canterbury Cathedral on their way back to Dover.  Their aim was to  

experience English culture in its many different forms, including sampling 

fish and chips in Scarborough and roast beef and Yorkshire pudding at the 

Percy Arms in Airmyn.  They contributed songs and readings to a most 

enjoyable Palm Sunday service in a packed St. David’s Church, along with 

members of the Hook and Rawcliffe congregations.  Their leader, the Rev. 

Claus Humbert, took the service with our own Vicar, the Rev. Philip Ball. 

Royal Memorabilia Exhibition: 

The Parochial Church Council has decided to stage a small exhibition of 

Royal memorabilia at St Daivd’s on Sunday 12th June, to commemorate 

the Queen’s 90
th

 birthday (which is actually on the 21
st

 April). The loan to 

the exhibition of any items of royal memorabilia accrued by  

parishioners during her lifetime, possibly photographs or other  

souvenirs of occasions when they may have been close to her, would be 

most  welcome, and every care will be taken to ensure that all items are 

returned safely to their owners. 

Services at Airmyn Church during April: 

Sunday, the 6
th

   --------      Holy Communion 6-00 pm 

Sunday, the 13
th

   --------    Holy Communion 10-00 am 

Sunday, the 20
th

   ---------    Evening Prayer   6-00 pm 

Sunday, the 27
th

   ----------   Family Service + Communion   10-00 am 

Each service lasts about an hour and refreshments are served after the 

two morning services. You do not have to be confirmed to attend any of 

these services and some people already attending do not take  

Communion, which is just one aspect of the services held. People of all 

ages are always welcome, including children.                David Galloway  

MOBILE LIBRARY 

THURSDAY – EVERY 3
rd

 WEEK 

Location:  High Street, by the church 

lychgate 1.40 – 1.55pm (approx).  

POST OFFICE 

EVERY TUESDAY AT THE VILLAGE HALL 

2.00-4.30  p.m. 
 

POLICE 
Non-emergency number: 101 

OR 0845 6060 222 

To advertise in this 

monthly newsletter, 
please contact  

Helen Cowling on  

01405 768490 or 

pchec62@yahoo.co.uk   
Rates are £3.00 month or 
get a discount for a year’s 
subscription (10 issues). 

 

Arriva Service 400  

operating Mondays to Fridays 
 

Airmyn 0800 0908 1717 1755 

Goole  0815 0923 1734 1810 

 

Goole  0820 1500 1815 

Airmyn 0834 1514 1829 

 

EYMS 400 Service (Sundays and 

Bank Holidays) 

 

Airmyn→Selby   Selby→Airmyn 
 

 0944   1055 

 1144   1255 

 1344   1455 

 1544   1655 

 

East Riding Council Service 355  
 

  MoTuTh WeFr* 
 

Airmyn 0945  0945 

Goole  1000  1010 

 

Goole  1200  1155 

Airmyn 1215  1220 
 

*via Hook, does not stop at Tesco!! 
 

355 is operated by a white  

ERYC-liveried wheelchair-accessible  

14-seater bus and it will stop at: 
 

• Bungalows Nr Wood View 

• Opposite The Paddock  

• Opposite the end of Park Road 
 

or at any safe place in the village 

when flagged down. 

PHILIP HAMMOND 
SCHOOL OF MOTORING 

Patient, Friendly and Professional in-

struction 
(Manual and Automatic cars) 

Wide range of courses available. 

First lesson FREE! Free Theory CD!  

Special rates for Airmyn residents 
 

Tel: 07900 370426 or 01405 768857 

Email: pip.hammond@virgin.net 

Web: www.courseswithphil.co.uk 
 8 Chestnut Avenue, Airmyn, DN14 8LH 

 


